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THE ROTARY CLUB of CAMPBELLTOWN (SA) Inc. 

 

Club NEWSLETTER -for Monday 16 May 2022 (2583) & Monday 23 May (2584) 
 

Postal Address PO Box 438   Campbelltown SA 5074 

Secretary: 0412 236 503 (Frank Orlando) rcc9510secretary@gmail.com 

Club Email: campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au  Web: www.campbelltown.Rotaryclub.org.au 

Shed contact numbers:  Arrange Pickups: 8337 3377.  

Bulletin Editor: Bruce Barnes – Phone 0407 724 699, email: editor20rcc@gmail.com  

 

 Rotary International President: Shekhar Mehta  District Governor 9510: Jeff Neale & wife Jenny  
 

If you are unable to perform your duties, PLEASE ARRANGE a SUBSTITUTE and advise 

your replacement to David Munro 0418 845 644 or email  davidrmunro@icloud.com. 

IF YOU ARE GOING TO BE DELAYED STARTING YOUR DUTIES, PLEASE ORGANISE A ROTARIAN 

TO DEPUTISE FOR YOU UNTIL YOU CAN GET THERE. 
 

 

 

 

 

2021-2022 BOARD OF DIRECTORS: -  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

 

               DATE 

2022 

 

 

 

 

Mon 30th  

May 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham     

 

Mon 6th  

June 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham   

 

Mon 13th   

June 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham   

 

Mon 20th  

June 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham     
       Speaker  TBA   

 

Program 

COMMITTEE 

MEETINGS 

CHEFS ON 

WHEELS 

QUEEN’S 

BIRTHDAY 

CLUB 

ASSEMBLY 

Chair  TBA   

Rotary 

Information 

 

 

 PUBLIC 

HOLIDAY 

 

Plaques & 

Fellowship 

Susan Harris Garth Holmes   

Cashier 1 Benny Bosman Margaret Beare   

Cashier 2 Denise Howard Tony Laggozzino   

Steward 1 Peter Rumbelow Mal Hansen   

Steward 2 

 

Mal Hansen Ralph Holmes 

 

  

Raffle Michael McCabe Peter Allen   

TIME 6:00 for 6:30 PM 6:00 for 6:30 PM  6:00 for 6:30 PM 

FOCUS  VOCATIONAL   

mailto:rcc9510secretary@gmail.com
mailto:campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au
http://www.campbelltown.rotaryclub.org.au/
file:///C:/Users/brupathome7/Documents/1-Rotary/1-Newsletters/20200628-2501-Changeover/editor20rcc@gmail.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/shekhar-mehta-says-serving-others-changes-lives-including-our-own
https://rotary9510.org/page/district-governor-21-22
mailto:davidrmunro@icloud.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/2018-19-rotary-president-selected
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PRESIDENT                Stephany Martin  

VICE PRESIDENT                 Jim Silvestri 

PRESIDENT ELECT Michael McCabe  

IMM PAST PRESIDENT Vince Belperio 

SECRETARY  Frank Orlando 

TREASURER  Babu Kanagasabai  

COMMUNITY SERVICE Elizabeth Gagliardi 

FUNDRAISING  Jim Silvestri 

INTERNATIONAL               Margaret Northcote 

MEMBERSHIP                  Damian Leach 

FELLOWSHIP                Denise Dinham  

PUBLIC IMAGE                     Alyssa Morran 

VOCATIONAL SERVICE Jane Gascoigne  

YOUTH                    Maria Figg 

RI wants your PI articles or photos – 

Please email to  RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com  

A List of Committee Members -is  Here  
East Torrens Rotaract Club Secretary :  

Thomas Lymburn : tlymburn2@gmail.com    

 

CLUB SUPPORT OFFICERS 

Welfare Officer:  Peter Rumbelow  8337 5249 

peter@rumbelow.net 

Sergeant:  Aaron Stobie  0431 213 870  

aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au 

Attendance: David Munro  0418 845 644  

davidrmunro@icloud.com  

Auditor: Dean Crook  

Bulletin:  Bruce Barnes 0407 724 699  editor20rcc@gmail.com 

Historian: Peter Rumbelow  

Photographer: Enzo Piperone 

Program: Damian Leach  

Property: John Russo   
Public Officer: Jeff Neale 

Risk Management: Michael McCabe  

Rotary Information: Damian Leach  

Sound: Frank Augello   

Youth Protection: Michael McCabe 

Art Show Convenor: Margaret Beare 

CROE - Mal Hansen 

Shed Convenor :  Ralph Holmes ( Deputy: John Russo)  

  

 
Meeting 2583 Monday 16 May 2022 

 
After Sgt Aaron’s invocation & loyal toast President Steph welcomed everyone to the meeting. A 

special welcome to John Gardner MP, guest speaker Esther Simi, Jennifer her carer & Tony Dettorre a 

guest of Enzo Piperone. 

o President Steph congratulated Damian Leach after reading out an email from DGE Paul Thomas 

AM that Damian has been appointed next Rotary year as the District Director of Resources. 

• Secretary Frank Orlando. 

o Thanks for the Paul Harris Fellow Sapphire Awarded last week. It was a complete but very pleasant 

surprise. 

o Last week we shared the sad news that Bruce Lobb  a Prospective Member of Campbelltown Rotary 

Club had gone missing. 

The Family have asked through Des Collinson, that we share with you the heartbreaking news that very 

sadly Bruce’s body was located on Friday evening. 

We ask that you remember the Lobb Family in your thoughts and prayers at this most difficult time. 

o Congratulations to member Shipra Sareen who won the National Award in Customer Experience 

category at the Australian Water Awards, held during Oz Water’22 conference held in Brisbane.  

At the country’s most prestigious water awards her work at SA Water has been awarded the top gong for 

her  program which uses interactive workshops and training to further embed a customer-centric ethos 

across her organisation.  Bottom Left -Shipra receiving her award and Bottom right -Shipra 5th from left 

with other awardees. 

 

mailto:%20RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/83e7eb1b-e358-4f57-aff6-259e8b4a374f/1/
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20211025-2660-Ian%20Haese-RI%20Peter%20Allen-Ind%20Betty%20Gebert/tlymburn2@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/peter@rumbelow.net
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au
mailto:davidrmunro@icloud
mailto:editor20rcc@gmail.com
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o Those who went to the April Conference may remember a keynote speaker Ian Henschke Chief 

Advocate for National Seniors Australia. He has a special 50% off membership discount for club 

members. (More details in the Club Noticeboard of the newsletter.) 

 

• Elizabeth Gagliardi announced that member and local Salvation Army Captain Aaron 

Stobie has set up a dedicated Donations page for the Salvo’s Red Shield appeal. A link is HERE . 

More info is in the Club Noticeboard of the Newsletter. Please be generous and donate today. 

 

• Babu Kanagasabai was pleased to announce that the joint Global Grant Application 

submitted by the Rotary Club of Campbelltown and the Rotary Club of Madras South 

has been approved. 

The funds raised at the Indian night will fund medical equipment to the Volunteer 

Service Hospital Laboratories to decrease the processing time or fungal detection in Chennai. 

 I would like to thank Jim Silvestri and Jane Gascoigne for their timeless effort to having made this   

possible. 

 I would also like to thank everybody for their patience during the process of the Global Grant as 

it took longer than anticipated. 

 

• Attendance Office David Munro spoke on the venue’s San Giorgio’s proposed Menu survey 

and circulated the folder for members to indicate their meal preferences and if you are a non eater 

etc. This will be passed onto Luigi at San Giorgio’s so they can plan their forward menu. 

 

• Frank Augello reminded every one of the allkids fundraiser planned for Sunday June 5- 

at the Campbelltown Function Centre - $55 per person. Fine Foods to cater so the food will 

be great and the fellowship & activities even better. Please support allkids vide Jenny Neale 

for this great fundraising & fun event. Contact Frank Augello 0432 432 025 for details 

 

• David Fenton gave his report on last Tuesday’s Zoo BBQ: - 

Our Club together with the RC of Unley provided a BBQ lunch for 930 

disabled and disadvantaged children and their carers, at the Adelaide zoo in 

conjunction with Variety SA. 

Judged by the smiles on their faces, and the sheer joy the kids displayed, I think the 

day was very successful. 

We worked well with the Unley Rotarians and had fun doing so, which is what 

Rotary is all about. 

I would like to thank the following volunteers who helped on the day: - 

Betty Gebert, Gail Casey, Susan Harris, Margaret Beare, Elizabeth Galiardi, Ralph 

and Jenny Holmes, Garth Holmes, Frank Orlando, and my wife Karen. Thank you all 

for your help. We will be doing another one on Sept 27th. 

Thank you all for your help. We will be doing another one on Sept 27th. 

 

https://digitaldoorknock.salvationarmy.org.au/rotaryclubofcampbelltown
https://www.allkids.org.au/
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• Frank Augello set up a wine tasting for some Club Wine, selling at a great discount price.. The wine 

was from the Cadell Training Centre in the Riverland and was sourced thanks to Mal Hansen’s many 

contacts far and wide. 

 

 
Guest Speaker – Esther Simbi 

Living well with disability 

 
 

Chair Dr Nigel Quadros introduced Esther Simbi  

Born in South Sudan to a poor peasant family and contracting polio as a child, Esther Simbi came to 

Australia in July 2005 as a refugee, and has resettled in the North Eastern suburbs of Adelaide, after living 

in extreme hardships in refugee camps in Uganda for 19 years. Esther is the youngest of six children and a 

single mother of two beautiful daughters. Since arriving in Australia, Esther has worked with Families SA 

and Disability SA in many roles. Esther worked with the Young Women’s Christian Association in Adelaide 

as a Project Coordinator and she now works with Julia Farr Association, Purple Orange as a SKILL CALD 

Project Officer for people living with disability from CALD backgrounds.  

Esther lives with post-polio syndrome which is associated with muscle weakening, headaches, fatigue, and 

general body exhaustion. With a strong belief that access to quality education gave her opportunities to 

establish a career as a Social Worker, as a Family Dispute Resolution Practitioner, and now as a published 

Author of the books Beyond Calamity and Blessed, through an emphasis on education, Esther now 

empowers others to understand that disability is not inability. Esther graduated with a bachelor’s degree in 

Social Work and with a Master’s degree in Mediation and Conflict Resolution from the University of South 

Australia. Esther is a motivational speaker, and she was also the Founder of, and the coordinator for, the 

Crossing the Bridge Project in 2014 which was aimed at supporting African Women with Disability in South 

Australia. Esther ran for Parliament with Dignity Party SA (formerly known as Dignity for Disability) in the 

Upper House as a Lead candidate for the South Australia’s State Election in 2014 and she was also on the 

Dignity Party’s Upper House ticket for the 2018 South Australia’s State Election, representing people with 

disability in South Australia. Esther was the first African Woman from a refugee background to ever run for 

Parliament in Australia. Esther is a two-time community volunteer award winner for her work with African 

women with disability in South Australia and for leading African women from a refugee background in 

Australian politics.  

Esther loves singing, writing, watching a good movie, catching up with family and friends for meals and 

Esther enjoys going for long drives. 

 

Esther began “I live with a disability “ 

She recalled as a child, growing up in South Sudan after contracting polio and waking up one morning with 

a paralysed body. She grew up in a very poor family and her mother did all she could, to help her. 

Sometimes this was simply supporting her by tying her limbs between two poles so she could stand. 

At 7yo her family of 8, migrated to Uganda to a refugee camp & stayed for 19 years. She learnt English at 

the camp in expectation of a better life, which helped her when she arrived in Australia, but learning the 

Australian accent and slang was difficult at first but now she has mastered it. No worries, mate! 

 

Living well with disability:- It is a choice. You can either be happy or sad . 
She chose to be happy & to live a successful life. 

  

As a child with a disability in her culture, she was considered by others as bad luck, but to her, it was good 

luck. Disability gave her strength! 

“When you have a disability, it is not the end of you. 

All that I am today is because of my mum, the people around me and my disability.” 

Practically she has to live with pain.  

Post-Polio syndrome means her muscles get weaker as she ages. She wears a leg brace. She has a lot of pain 

in one knee, but she is still strong and can do a lot with her life & help others. 
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Esther then spoke on what she has achieved and her work in Australia. 

“Against all odds, I was able to have children. I am working, contributing, and paying taxes. 

How your story starts are not important, it is how your story ends that matters most.” 

 

 

Following question time John Gardner MP, spoke in support of Esther. 

 He knows Esther well and is inspired by how she works with and is committed to people with disability and 

making a difference in the community, breaking down 

barriers & raising awareness. 

“Esther also runs workshops, and the feedback is 

really good. Thanks to her many people with 

disabilities, their carers and loved ones, know more 

about what’s available through the NDIS and what 

support services are available.” 

As this week is National Volunteers week, he spoke 

on the great works volunteers did within our 

community & thanked those who unselfishly gave 

their time and talents to help others. 

 

Chair Dr Nigel Quadros thanked Esther for sharing 

her inspiring journey and wished her and her carer 

Jennifer all the best for the future. 

 

Pictured right is carer Jennifer, Chair Dr Nigel Quadros, President Steph and Esther 

 

 
 

Meeting 2584 Monday 23 May 2022 

 
After Sgt Aaron’s invocation & loyal toast President Steph welcomed all to the Club meeting especially 

the recipients of the Junior Sports Grants and guest speakers Willem Potter and his father Mark.  

 

Secretary Frank Orlando’s announcements 

o Frank shared an email from Vas Dolman ,Repair Café , Campbelltown SA  Coordinator as below 

Hi Repair Café Campbelltown SA supporters, 

 The Repair Café is a place where you can bring your broken items for fixing – and learn how to fix them 

yourself – with the help of volunteer repairers. 

  

Help us reduce landfill, teach new skills, create community, and save money. 

Please share the attached flyer with your organisation’s members. 

We are still operating every 2nd Sunday of the month with a new start time of 9.30am. 

We hope to see you at our next event June 12th.   ( Editor : See Flyer at End of Newsletter) 

   

 
  Rotary Information- Benny Bosman – My year as President 2019-2020 

 
 

I was inducted by President Babu at the changeover lunch at the T.T. Gully Golf Club. 

My Board consisted of VP John Schubert, Pres Elect Vince Belperio, IM Past Pres Babu Kanagasabai, Sec 

Ralph Holmes, Tres Lee Aldenhoven & Babu Kanagasabai. Directors, Community Service was looked after 

by Amanda Thomas. Fellowship Pat Ruotolo. Fundraising Lou Dimech & Paul Trotta. International Tony 

Lagozzino. Membership Elizabeth Gagliardi. Vocational Service Paul Eliseo, Youth Brad Silby. 
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The year turned out to be a challenging one. It started with members and partners doing the things we do in 

Rotary, volunteering our time to successfully operate our Club. 

Throughout the year Treasurer Lee Aldenhoven, Charter Member and PP Eric Webb, PP Bryan Schell. 

Partners Pina Silvestri and Wendy Parken, Charter Member and PP former member Barry Donaldson all 

passed over. 

Events which were conceived in PP Babu’s year were successfully held, the Gala Ball and the inaugural 

Classics on the Park a massive winner. Another 

outstanding CROE fundraiser was completed. 

The Campbelltown Christmas Pageant was canceled due 

the heat. 

5 new Members were inducted during the year. 2 PHF’s, 

1PHF+1 Sapphire and 1PHF+2 Sapphire we’re also 

awarded. 

Covid 19 reared its ugly head in March forcing many 

cancellations, the Shed, and after 36 continues years the 

Art Show, the District Conference, the District Assembly, 

and the World Conference were all canceled. 

After one missed meeting, Zoom meetings were started. 

Under the circumstances these meetings were a success as 

they kept us in touch with each other. 

In these difficult times we still managed to raise over 

$65,000 to distribute to International and local projects I 

think a job well done. 

Thank you 

Pic Right: President Steph with PP Benny Bosman 

 
Youth Director’s Maria Figg’s Report on the meeting 

 

These were our guests as recipients of the Athelstone Youth / Rotary 

Club of Campbelltown Junior Sports Grant, with each club receiving 

$1,500: 

• Adelaide Atletico (Pic Left) 

o Martin Lara 

o Jonas Lara 

 

• Eastern United FC (Pic Right) 

o Tony Travaglione 

o Harrison Tierney 

o Cruz Carozzi 

 

 

 

 

• Norwood Bears Volleyball Club ( see Pic Left) 

o Alex Costales 

o Tracy Frith 

o Hannah Tanti 

 

Unfortunately, our 4th grant recipient, Hectorville Netball 

Club, was unable to attend because their members have 

netball games on Monday nights. However, they sent us a 

message that I read out to the Club inviting us to the Heccies 

Clubhouse for dinner. 
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We also gave $1,500 to Athelstone Kindergym 

$1,500 to assist them with purchasing new 

equipment and play mats, they were 

represented by: 

o Bernadette Agostino 

o Stella Agostino 

o baby Marcie Agostino 

o Cara Killian 

o Hanna Killian 

 

 

Our guest speakers were Willem Potter and 

his father Mark. The Club sponsored Willem 

on the April trip of the Rotary Youth Sailing 

Challenge on the One and All. Will came 

highly recommended to us by David Binks and Briony 

Casburn. Will's application spoke about facing his fears. Will 

spoke about getting over his shaky leg when he had to climb 

the mast up to reach the sails.  

Mark spoke about his experience as a parent sending his son 

off to a sailing voyage and following Will's trip as a dot on a 

screen. He unashamedly shared how he cried when he saw 

the ship from Maslin Beach, being so proud of his son on 

going on this experience. He said it was profound for him 

reflecting on ANZAC day knowing that he and his son were 

looking at the sunrise and sharing the experience from their 

different vantage points. He confidently declared that his son 

is going to grow up to be an amazing man from all these 

experiences. 

 

Since Tyler Copeland and Magnolia Gibbs, who we sponsored on the September trip of the Youth Sailing 

Challenge, were unable to attend the meeting, I read to the Club what they had written regarding their 

experience. 

 

Tyler said that he learnt that he does not need cigarettes and that people are not too bad. 

 

This is what Magnolia wrote: 

What I have learnt about myself from this voyage is that when I ever start to doubt my abilities or lose 

courage, I have to remember that I'm not alone. There are always people who will want to help. I also learnt 

not to judge people straight up. For example, there's a boy on the boat who was very different from me, 

everything he did bugged me because he was just a normal, gross boy who just wanted people to laugh. The 

first few days he was really getting on my nerves. But, on the last day he made an amazing speech and 

confessed that he was struggling with suicide and depression a few weeks ago and this had changed his life. 

Thank you for giving me this experience! 

 

 
Sergeant’s Fines session by  Sgt Garth  ( Contact Sgt Aaron aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au  or 

0431 213 870) 

Mtg 2583 (16 May)- It’s a small world Aaron met Margaret Northcote’s brother the other day! 

Campbelltown’s Uniting Church 175th anniversary service – Those who attended $1; Those who have 

already postal voted or pre voted : Frank Augello & Gus wrecked Jim’s saw; Shipra winning an award; John 

Schubert referring to President Steph as HE ! 

 
• Welfare officer’s Report- (Please contact Peter Rumbelow on 0402 844 304 or peter@rumbelow.net )     

file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210906-2554-RI/peter@rumbelow.net
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Peter Rumbelow Welfare Officer 

Tony Uren has been scheduled for plastic surgery on 22nd June to reduce the bulk of the muscle transplant 

on his jaw. He claims he will end up looking like George Clooney, but this may be a little optimistic. We 

wish him well and hope the surgery is successful. 

Lou and Meryl Dimech recently celebrated 60 years of marriage with their family, including 5+ great-grand-

children. It was an emotional experience that left Lou flat when I contacted him. Congratulations to you 

both; you are in our thoughts and prayers. 

Dave Richards, Garth and Gina Holmes and about another 12 residents of Langton Park have Covid. Dave 

has tested regularly and finally succumbed. 

Please think of Gwenda and John Schubert as she embarks on a course of chemotherapy to combat a blood 

disorder. 

Peter Rumbelow 

   For all those who are unwell, under treatment or convalescing and are mentioned in this column your 

Rotary family are thinking of you and your loved ones as your welfare and health are of concern 

to us all. May you get better soon. 

 

 
G’day Possums–this is your page. Remember “If it is to be- it is up to me.” Val & Mal’s motto 

 

   Too Wit t’ Woo’s -Suggestion for the week 

o Use your wit to amuse, not abuse.  

o Keep your watch five minutes fast. 

 

RCC Jigsaw Puzzles  

 

You must arrange all the pieces to match the picture. (35 pieces) in the 

bottom LH cnr. 

(You can select the ghost button if you need to cheat)    

 

 Note the time it takes so you can get bragging rights.  Happy Puzzlerling! 

 (You can do it on any device)   

   To play, click on the links below. (Which is provided by 

https://www.jigsawplanet.com/ ) 

 

This Weeks Puzzle–  

Dawn Swimmer-Linear Park – Puzzle is HERE  

 

 
 

    A link to the District Website is HERE  

 

 

• You can find a  direct link to the Rotary Club of 

Campbelltown's  Salvation Army Digital Doorknock Appeal 

here   https://digitaldoorknock.salvationarmy.org.au/rotaryclubofcampbelltown 

You can follow this link to make a donation for the Red Shield 

Appeal via the Club's page! Woohoo!  

  

You login details are your email address and the password is 

RCC2022! - you may have also received an automatically 

generated email welcoming you to the 2022 Digital Doorknock!  

  

 

https://www.jigsawplanet.com/
https://www.jigsawplanet.com/?rc=play&pid=15c7157100b7
https://www.jigsawplanet.com/?rc=play&pid=15c7157100b7
https://rotary9510.org/
https://digitaldoorknock.salvationarmy.org.au/rotaryclubofcampbelltown
https://digitaldoorknock.salvationarmy.org.au/rotaryclubofcampbelltown
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Thank you so much again for your support. I really appreciate the opportunity to partner together to 

serve to change lives in our community!  

  

 ~  Aaron Stobie (Captain)  Corps Officer / Team Leader North East Salvos 

 

• Those that attended the recent District Conference and heard Ian Henschke, chief advocate for 

National Seniors, will recall his passionate presentation on Seniors in Australia. (Website HERE) 

 At the conference, Ian offered all attendees a 50% discount off of membership of National Seniors. 

He has since contacted me to extend this offer to all Rotarians and partners in District 9510 and attached 

is an application form which provides for the 50% discount.  

Vide DG  Jeff Neale (Jenny)   A link to the discounted membership form is HERE   

 

• Can you help out at the Shed ? or  Have a few hours to spare ?  If you can please contact Ralph  

Holmes . He would love to have some more helpers for  pickups and especially with meeting buyers at 

the Shed after digital sales. This is not difficult, but you need to be on call at a designated time to meet 

and greet buyers as required. If you can spare a day a week either Monday, Wednesday ,Thursday or 

Friday . Ralph can then  draft up a roster to share the duties.  

• Rotarian Rob McLennan from the RC of Adelaide Light is a Wednesday Magazine 

announcer on 88.7 Coast FM (A Community Radio Station), & together with Fiona 

Biedermann RC Seaford & PR officer for D9510 & other guests, present a monthly 

ROTARY RADIO SEGMENT. Please tune in! Link Here 

• The Rotary Foundation- Information about donating to Rotary’s own charity here. 

 

• Club History- for copies of any club photos/info please provide the secretary with a USB greater than 

12GB together with a Gold Pot donation and he will happily copy them for you. 

 

• Please visit and explore the Club’s Website (Club Runner) here. https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/   

Once you logon you can check that your personal information is correct, and you can easily update it. 

The site is a great resource & promotion tool for all Club & Rotary Information. If you are not sure of 

your login name or password, please contact Alyssa Morran our PR Director 

 

• Club Wine for sale-Please contact Frank Augello 0432 432 025 

 

• Vocational Committee always seeking nominations for Pride of Workmanship and Business 

Excellence Awards. Please contact Jane Gascoigne. 

https://nationalseniors.com.au/members?gclid=Cj0KCQjwm6KUBhC3ARIsACIwxBgalZlOaXxEp8IT7mI2kaylKr_EoIPJfGDAwVpswC5ClQxyInWUbqkaAvZ3EALw_wcB
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/ecefcc87-89a2-4afd-93ef-5a6f60557c4b/1/
http://www.coastfm.com.au/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/4d034039-8e94-4bf6-ae83-3d0850aa2d0c/1/
https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/
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• Campbelltown City Council Website is HERE   

 

o  The latest Campbelltown Council’s Campbelltalk   

is about the Campbelltown Village Mural at the corner 

of Lower North East & Gorge Roads. 

 

Link is Here > https://youtu.be/ULz9VY79Ago 

 

• Love Campbelltown Face Book site is HERE  

 
Rotary Diary Dates & Notices 

 
 

• Every Tuesday at the Shed:  A great social event for all members and partners and the backbone of our 

fundraising. Note Shed sales are the last Saturday of the month. 

 

• The Community Connections Café -(2nd & 4th Wednesday of each month) -– 10:30am-

1pm (run by volunteers from the Club and Council)  

Contact Elizabeth Gagliardi- 0403 602 999. See Flyer.  

More willing Helpers needed specially to set & pack up. 

 

• Campbelltown Art Show – Open from Sat 21 May to Sat 28 May. Set up from Fri 13th May-See Roster 

& Flyer for more details. Help needed. If you can help with the Roster, please put your 

hand up and contact Margaret Beare phone 0418830343 or email 

margaretbeare54@gmail.com . 
 

• Sunday June 5, 2022, Fundraiser for All kids - at the Campbelltown Function 

Centre at $55 per person. Fine Foods to cater. Contact Frank Augello 0432 432 025 for 

details. Please support allkids vide Jenny Neale for this great fundraising & fun event.  

 

https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/council
https://youtu.be/ULz9VY79Ago
https://www.facebook.com/groups/LOVECampbelltown/
mailto:margaretbeare54@gmail.com
https://www.allkids.org.au/
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• Sunday 26th June -Club Changeover- TTG Golf Club 12pm for 12.30pm . 3 course meal $50ph -PE. 

RSVP by 10 June to Michael McCabe 0431 830 488 or email  secretaryelect.rccsa@gmail.com  

 

• Sunday 23 October 2022- Classics on the Park No.3 - beneficiaries to be three local CFS Brigades i.e., 

Athelstone, Norton Summit/Ashton & Montacute.  

 

• 27-31 May 2023-Rotary International Convention & District 

Conference  As outgoing DG, Jeff next year will be involved with 

assisting with booking accommodation at the next District 

Conference which is to be linked conjointly with the 2023 Rotary 

International Convention. More ls to follow. If you are thinking of 

going to either or both, please think about securing your 

accommodation soon.  

 
Meeting Stats 

 (Gold Pot -The Smith Family ) 

 

Mtg  

No 

Date 
 

Attendance 

 

Gold Pot: 

 

Raffle: 

 

Sergeant: 

 

2583 16 May  85%  $44.80 $76 $67.70 

2584 23 May 75%  $39.80 $70 N/A 

 
    President’s Thought for the week    

 Mtg 2583 /16 May  

Volunteers don’t get paid, not because they’re worthless, but because they’re priceless 

-Sherry Anderson 

 
Mtg 2584 /23 May 

I alone cannot change the world, but I can cast a stone across the water to create many ripples. 

 Mother Teresa 

 

 
Editor’s Corner 

Any errors, omissions, missing 

links, or if not receiving emailed 

newsletter please let me know. If 
anyone has any contributions to 

make to the newsletter, please 

catch up on meeting night or 

email me with your content. 

Electronic format is preferred 

whenever possible please, as it 

saves retyping. 

Rotary E clubs Link Here .     

 
 

  

mailto:secretaryelect.rccsa@gmail.com
https://www.thesmithfamily.com.au/
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/e-club-list/
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Campbelltown Art Show Opening Night pictures - Friday 20th May 
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